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Minutes of the Additional Meeting of the Planning Committee held in the Council Chamber at 7.00pm on Monday, 22 November 2010

	Present

	Cllrs Daniel (NDC), in the Chair, Mrs Shapland, Mrs Chesters (NDC), Mrs Wellstead, Mrs Smith, Mrs Palmer, Hoult, Lucas (NDC), Ash, Welch and Mrs Chugg (DCC & NDC).



	Apologies


	Were received from Cllrs Alexander and Lord. 



	Declarations of Interest


	Cllr Lucas declared a personal interest in Items 8b and Planning Application 51070.  Cllr Mrs Shapland declared a personal interest in Item 8b.  Cllrs Daniel, Mrs Chesters and Mrs Chugg declared a personal interest in Planning Application 51070.



	Finance


	(a) The cheques on the schedule were approved and      

drawn in the total sum of £865.40.

(b) The Statement of Accounts for October 2010 was 

      noted. 

      

	Air Quality Issues in Braunton


	Mr Andrew Cole and Mr Andrew Millie of the Environmental Health Department, North Devon Council, were welcomed to the meeting.

Regular monitoring had revealed levels of Nitrogen Dioxide in the middle of the village exceeded limits set by the World Health Organisation.  The main area of concern was between the traffic lights and the London Inn, although other areas were being monitored.  A formal declaration would soon be made; following which there would be a consultation period.  The Parish Council was one of a number of statutory consultees with whom North Devon Council would be working in order to resolve the problem.

Standing Orders were suspended to welcome Cllr Mrs Pat Barker.  She saw this as an opportunity to involve Devon County Council in additional road traffic management through the village.

It was noted Devon County Council were seeking additional funding to synchronise the pelican crossing and traffic lights.  It was unlikely that a bypass for the village would proceed.

It was noted that data would need to be collected for a full twelve-month period before a decision could be made.  During this time monitoring will be undertaken in other parts of the village. 



	Braunton Flood Defence Improvements


	Mr Jim Faux, Flood Defence Engineer, Environment Agency was welcomed to the meeting.  He presented the latest set of plans, which included a number of amendments.  It was proposed to build a new wall by the bowling club, which would retain the car park.

The ground level by the Memorial Garden would be raised by 30cm.  The two-stage channel would stop short of the Memorial Building.  A number of trees would be planted.  It was Environment Agency policy to plant five trees for every one removed.

It was proposed to have the plans available for public display in January and again at the Open Day in March.

Although it was hoped to start the work in September 2011, this was dependant upon funding.  The cuts in funding to the Environment Agency may result in the work being carried out over a four-year period instead of three.  It was not thought that funding cuts would halt the scheme.

It was noted that two trees would need to be removed from the River Caen.  Landowners consent to take machinery over their land was being sought.

The scheme for Score Farm area was still being proposed.  This scheme would not be affected by the cuts in funding.



	Environment Agency – Removal of Trees from River Caen
	It was AGREED that permission should be given to the Environment Agency to carry out the proposed works to two trees on the bank of the River Caen.  Option 1 was the preferred option, which would close off the immediate area to the public to keep the area safe while the works take place.  On completion the footpath would then re-open for the remainder of the day.  It was noted that the works would take approximately 2 days and would not affect the rear entrance to Caen Primary School.  A diversion would be put in place to direct members of the public around the area.



	Proposed Pay & Display Orders - Braunton


	It was noted that the proposals were that car parking charges would be in force outside Cawthornes 8am – 6pm and Exeter Road between the Post Office and Arlington Terrace from 9am – 10pm.

As no response had been received regarding land ownership outside Cawthornes, it was AGREED to write to Devon County Council again.

Whilst the Parish Council was happy with the 30 minutes free parking, it was questioned why there was a need to make charges until 10pm in Exeter Road.  It was thought that it should be brought into line with the other charges.  It was AGREED to seek clarification of the 60p hour charge, and whether this was in addition to the 30 minutes free parking, as it was noted that there was a proposed maximum parking time of 1 hour.

Cllr Mrs Shapland declared a personal interest in the following item.



	Approval of Consumption of Alcohol at Events to be held in the Parish Hall


	It was AGREED that alcohol could be served, free of charge, at the events being held in the Parish Hall on 3 and 17 December in connection with Braunton in Bloom and St Brannocks Church.


Planning

The Chairman asked the Chairman of Planning, Cllr Mrs Wellstead, to to present the planning application.


(a) 51079
Extension to dwelling at Crossing Cottage, Stoney Bridge, Braunton.

Comment
Recommend approval.



Cllrs Mrs Chugg, Mrs Chesters, Daniel and Lucas declared a personal



interest in the following application.



Cllrs Mrs Chugg, Mrs Chesters, Daniel and Lucas in their capacity as



North Devon Councillors, stated that any opinions expressed during



discussions on the following Planning Application represent a 



preliminary view and that they will naturally reconsider applications



fresh when presented all the facts at principal level.

(b) 51070
Erection of 10KW turbine on a 15M tower at Luscott Barton, Ashford,



Barnstaple.

Comment
Recommend approval.  Concern was expressed over the number of 



applications for wind turbines in North Devon.  



It was noted that the Parish Council needed to be consistent when 



considering applications and that each should be considered under its



own merits.



Cllr Daniel proposed that the application be approved.  Seconded by 



Cllr Welch.   In favour: 5  Against: 3, with 2 abstentions.

(c) 50779
Demolition of outbuildings, erection of four dwellings & creation of 



access through barn (amended plans & further information) at land



rear of 16 north Street, Braunton EX33 1AJ Grid Ref. 248574.



579640508 136702.307693392.

Comment
Recommend refusal.


Whilst accepting that some issues, had been addressed, noting the removal of first floor windows on houses 1 – 3 and some additional car parking, the size of the dwellings remained the same as in the original plans.  It was also noted that the granting of a conservation area was imminent.

It was AGREED to RECOMMEND REFUSAL on the grounds that the application does not show any material change to the original plans and that in the main the original concerns had not been addressed.  Parking was still considered insufficient, and traffic movement figures inaccurate.  Therefore, Council wish to reiterate their previous comments as follows: 

1. Damage to the barn. We welcome the email received by Cllr Chesters from the Conservation Officer in respect of the barn and agree with the views.  We also welcome the further letter on this point received from the NDC and look forward to hearing news of the Conservation Area proposals.  Council feels the barn is integral to the street scene in North Street.  The proposed changes will ruin its integrity and may well result in it falling down anyway.

2. Inappropriate development. The properties are 

(a) Not of an appropriate size as a design for “older people” or “sheltered housing”.

(b) these are 4 bed props which is not a size “to be downsizing to”  for older people.  4 beds is family property.

(c) there is a difference in levels on prop 4 which would lead to  steps etc which seems wrong in housing of this type.

3. A space for the disabled is mentioned in the traffic study.  However it 

is shown in front of the dedicated parking for No.4 on the original plan 

      
but appears to have disappeared completely now.

4. Would query the parking allowed.  While we note the proposed 

additional parking it does not address our concerns especially as it appears in some cases to be in front of garages, which would make for neighbour disputes.  This still does not address the challenge re visitor parking which would we feel still end up on North Street.  Visitors especially ones like doctors, carers etc will not expect to negotiate around a site in this way.  So this is inappropriate if these are indeed sheltered housing.  Houses of this size will almost certainly have more than one car for residents.

5. Challenge the trip generation in the report.  These are 4 beds properties so are likely to generate far more trips than shown.  Would query the presumption that over 55’s do not have cars and are retired.  In reality most today work and lead busy lives so why should trips be so much less.  Retirement age is 65 and will rise which is changing lifestyles.

6. Residents of the area have not been consulted on the proposed traffic gateway!  How can this be agreed with the traffic consultant when the people in the area know nothing about it – and may not want it.  Also do not believe that these are the solutions to the problems in North Street – the major problem is lack of parking.  This application is causing greater parking problems by taking away on street parking and increasing the usage.  We felt the comments in your recent letter inferring that all traffic calming is welcomed by residents, to be naive and to lack any view that residents should be consulted.

7. Would challenge the statement in the applicant letters re: sheltered housing.  We deplore the cynical statement that it can be sheltered if it means they do not have to pay a commuted sum.  However they would not want restrictions on age etc as they want open market housing (this would challenge the parking concepts as well surely).

8. Would oppose the loss of the barns at the rear of the property.

9. Would query the proximity of the houses to the flood area.  Although the application site has been moved away from the river, the last of the properties is actually on the edge of the flood line.  It would appear there is a proposal to build decking around this property.  We would query how this will prevent flooding or enhance.

10. There is no mention of Greater Horseshoe Bats.  This site is on the corridor of the River Caen SSS1 for the bats and this is not mentioned at all.  The person who wrote the original report also wrote the bats survey for this site but seems to have overlooked this important species.

11. Regret the loss of trees.  Would also seriously query the loss of the oak tree on the neighbour’s boundary.  This is an important tree in this area and its loss is to be avoided.  If this were a Conservation Area it would be considered in its own right.  Can you please clarify if it is the one on the boundary or one in the centre of the site?  We cannot agree that this tree is not important to this area and cannot see how the proposed planting will replace a tree of this size and character.

12. Over intensification of the site.  These houses are too big for the site.  Would also regret the loss of the traditional and ancient garden pattern in this very old and important part of the village.

13. Would reiterate again our concerns about the barn and the important street scene in North Street.  We cannot understand the comments about the barn being “modern” ie early C20th.  It appears in early pictures of North Street as an established building and is the same age as other barns in the village.  The comments re re-roofing are also queried.  The pan tiles are common in Braunton and appear on buildings in Church Street (a Conservation Area) and other old parts of the village.  Both slate and the red tiles are traditional in this area but not to the point of replacing one with the other.  We would also challenge the statement they are “modern” – this is not correct.  We would expect a proposed Conservation Area protection to consider these important as well as indicative of local building styles.

NOTICES OF DECISIONS

Permission for Development

51033

Installation of Velux window, installation of patio doors & French door



(amendment to planning application 43601), Bracken Brae, Ash Road,



Braunton.

51071

Erection of conservatory at 49 Dune View Mobile Home Park, 



Braunton.

51169

Erection of conservatory to front of dwelling at 1 Scurfield Close,



Braunton.

51010

Extension to dwelling & formation of sun deck at Cherry Cottage,



Corilhead Road, Braunton.

50985

Conversion of loft space to form additional living accommodation



together with installation of balcony & steps at Matai Lodge, Ash 



Road. Braunton.

50732

Conversion of redundant farm buildings to form two units of holiday



accommodation (amended plans) at Upcott Farm, Braunton.

50733

Listed building application for conversion of redundant farm buildings



to form two units of holiday accommodation (amended plans) at



Upcott Farm, Braunton.

49943

Demolition of existing & erection of 1 new dwelling at Chesil Cliff 



House, Down End, Saunton, Braunton.



The meeting closed at 9.05pm



..................................................The Chairman
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